
Submission Regarding the Martins Creek Quarry Expansion 

I strongly oppose the expansion of Martins Creek Quarry (MCQ). 
 
     Firstly I would like to say that it is not the amount of rock and gravel being extracted that I object 
to, although I know it a large concern for residents of Martins Creek, it is the manner of 
transportation that is critical to all the communities through which excessive trucks move. 
You cannot believe that anyone can live a normal life with over 1000 trucks per day travelling along 
Brandy Hill Drive along with several thousand cars that use it morning and evening as their 
only/preferred way to and from work. 
This number of trucks is taking into consideration the cumulative effect of the Hanson Quarry 
expansion which will be before the DoPE shortly. 
 
     At no time has MCQ/Daracon approached us with regard to cumulative effect on our community. 
When we have tried to bring it up at CCC meetings it has been glossed over or totally ignored.  
The EIS states that they have not had any contact with Hanson therefore do not know what the 
cumulative effect might be. My question is this: what about their consultants sitting on the side of 
the road during a peak contract and counting trucks; what about extrapolation on most likely 
scenario of both Quarries operating on a large project at the same time using the same roads as they 
did in 2014 and what about CONSULTING with residents on this issue? We are the ones living this 
debacle. 
 
     At the end of this submission I have included photos of articles in The Herald, the paper local to 
Newcastle and this area of the Hunter Region, which shows that residents of both Paterson and 
Brandy Hill have been very concerned about this issue for over 2 years. May 2014 was the "tipping 
point” for us when Daracon began running trucks continually down Brandy Hill Drive, to the point 
that it was mentally distressing residents and disturbing their daily routines and lives. 
 
     The proposal in the EIS that only 25% of truck traffic from MC would travel along Brandy Hill Drive 
and Seaham road is utter nonsense. In 2014 we had ALL their trucks move along Brandy Hill Drive for 
a large contract at Williamtown. This went on for about 6 weeks. In addition Hanson was filling a 
similarly large contract. We have experienced 100% from both Quarries and it had residents 
extremely concerned. We now know that this could be the norm for us.  
Seriously, where else would over 1000 trucks a day on rural/ residential roads be accepted? 
The answer must, respectfully, be staring you in the face. The rail line into the Quarry at Martins 
Creek must be used to transport as much product as possible. Hanson doesn't have that option so it 
will be treated as a separate issue by residents with other transport suggestions when Hanson's EIS 
needs to be addressed. 
 
     At MCQ CCC meetings the idea of using existing railway infrastructure has been met with silence 
or with " it would cost too much". We are talking initial outlay by Daracon for a 30year (?) life of the 
Quarry! Their total profit might be down in the short term but long term will be but a drop in the 
bucket. 
It would release the pressure on the road system in the whole area and residents would not lose 
their amenity completely. 
 
     Amenity is a huge issue for residents. 
While Brandy Hill Drive looks deceptively wide, when walking or cycling along its length, it becomes 
obvious that there are many parts where there is less than 1/2 a metre of shoulder, the gutters are 
totally overgrown and 2 cuttings through hills have virtually no verges at all making pedestrians and 
cyclists use the road proper. I noticed that Daracon, in its EIS seemed to assume that residents did 
not use Brandy Hill Drive as a walking or cycling area. Then why did the consultant hired by Daracon, 
Mr Brett Peterkin, have a meeting with me and my husband and then a private telephone 
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conversation with me on the topic of what Daracon could do for residents of Brandy Hill Drive to 
mitigate the problems of walking and cycling along a road that would become more dangerous for 
users once extra truck traffic from MCQ eventuated? 
Mr Peterkin indicated that he would be able to source money that local Councils, State Government 
and Federal Government had in their "special rural initiative??" funds. In addition, with Daracon 
having the road/cycleway building expertise and Hanson providing the raw materials, a cycle way 
could be built well and quickly. 
Even though the idea of a cycleway was glossed over at CCC meetings we were surprised that the EIS 
made no mention of residents’ safety when using Brandy Hill Drive and the cycle way idea was 
totally ignored. 
 
     To understand why Brandy Hill looks so deserted at times you have to look into the history of the 
area. 
When the owner of Hunter Quarry, now Brandy Hill Quarry, was asked to consider constructing a 
new road through grazing land to alleviate the truck traffic through Seaham (at the time, 1983, 
residents complained about the prospect of 50 trucks per day being excessive), he agreed as long as 
Port Stephens Council gave the go ahead for the land on either side of the road to be subdivided. 
This became the small acreage locality now called Brandy Hill. It was marketed as a ' rural/residential 
lifestyle choice where children could ride bikes or horses on the side of the road, create large 
gardens and enjoy an outdoors lifestyle to share with neighbours and friends. Other side roads were 
added. A close knit community ensued with children able to access their friend’s places by walking or 
by bike. Gradually with expansions of Brandy Hill Quarry more care needed to be taken on the road 
but then suddenly truck traffic exploded to unacceptable proportions when Daracon came onto the 
roads. That was the end of the community interaction that was. Walking was severely restricted, 
horses are no longer ridden along the edge of the road and cycling is too dangerous with several 
culverts and cuttings giving no road shoulder to pull off into. Now, the only time people feel free to 
walk is before dark, after truck traffic has ceased. Usually possible during daylight saving hours. My 
husband and I even tried to walk by torchlight at night.  
As for cycling, the cycle clubs from Maitland and Newcastle that regularly ran Saturday morning 
races no longer do so. They have been frightened off by the number of trucks. 
 
     Safety is our number one concern but not a concern addressed by Daracon at all. 
Where is the safety provided for children needing to cross the road to get to the bus stop morning 
and afternoon when there could be a truck passing every 30 seconds? 
Where is the safety when residents leave their driveways or when slowing to turn off the road into a 
driveway with a convoy of trucks behind? 
How does Daracon address my safety when I walk along the edge of my road and one of their 
contracted trucks cuts the corner right in front of me? 
Surely we have the right to be safe in our community. 
     We also have the right to good health. The pollution caused by the continual truck movements 
through exhaust and various forms of dust pollution has not been addressed in this EIS. 
 
     The very serious issues of health and safety have hardly rated a mention in the EIS. 
There have been very well documented examples and medical research confirms that road noise, in 
particular truck noise in all its forms, leads to an increase in sleep deprivation if the noise continues 
into the night and for shift workers it also leads to a loss in productivity. 
Medical research from around the world points quite strongly to the correlation of truck noise to 
mental health issues such as anxiety, depression and stress. These are not to be taken lightly as it is 
well known in all Government agencies that 1 in 5 people suffer some form of mental illness and 
must be addressed at all cost. One of the contributing factors to alleviating anxiety and depression is 
the ability to exercise regularly on a daily basis. Residents of Brandy Hill don't have that option any 
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more. I am in that category and find my exercise choices are now severely restricted in my local 
area.  
In addition, it has also been researched and documented widely that stress levels are likely to rise 
with continual truck noise in all its forms. It has been found that this, in turn, causes cardiovascular 
problems, with stroke high on the list. 
Aggression has been linked to high levels of stress and anxiety and this is evident when a group of 
people begin to talk about the issues attributed to expansion of Martins Creek Quarry. 
 
 
     I would like to make some personal comments. 

 Sunday is now the only day of the week when the only noise I hear when I wake up is the 
bird calls and no truck noises. 

 When my husband and I are out in the yard during busy truck times I can only speak to him if 
I am quite close. There is no point in calling out to him from a few metres away as any 
conversation is overridden by truck noise. Truck noise is hard to define. It is a mix of roar, 
whoosh, squeal, clatter, grind - sometimes all together. 

 My personal life has suffered. If I can't get outside to work in the garden because the truck 
noise is so upsetting I become very anxious and edgy and angrier over the smallest things. 
My mental health is at risk. 

 My regular morning walks with friends, something I have done for over ten years for health 
reasons, both physical and mental, have now ceased because it has become too dangerous. 
It has meant that I no longer have as much contact with some friends as driving defeats the 
purpose of the hour long "walk and talk". 

 My husband and I love gardening. That is why we moved from suburbia to Brandy Hill in the 
first place. My relaxation has always been working in the garden. A large garden requires 
quite a bit of time to keep it well maintained however, the relentless noise day after day 
makes that hard to attain.  

 I can no longer hold our regular Brandy Hill Garden Club meeting in our yard. You cannot 
hear guest speakers over the continual roar and rumble of trucks and discussions and 
conversation is often truncated. 
 

There are many personal compelling arguments from residents throughout the Brandy Hill 
and surrounding area as to why the proposed expansion of Martins Creek Quarry cannot 
go ahead. We all have a right to be not just heard, but our views must carry considerable 
weight when the DoPE makes a determination on this issue. I believe my life and the lives 
of my neighbours and of all the localities that will be continued to be impacted upon, is 
worth more than a tonne of gravel. Even if it is "State significant". 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Margarete Ritchie. 
(Resident of Brandy Hill Drive.) 
 
I have not made a reportable political donation. 
 
 

(Newspaper articles found on next 2 pages)  
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